

Leeds Chargers Minor Hockey Association

Registration Committee Meeting

Tuesday June 30, 2024 @ 7:30 p.m. – Country Roads Community Health Centre

POSITION	NAME	POSITION	NAME
President	Mark Trachy	Vice President	Jason Peterson
Secretary	Danielle Bresee	Registrar	Kate Green
Treasurer	Ashleigh Trickey (R)	Ice Coordinator	Erika David (R)
Rules & Discipline Risk & Safety	Brandice Hartin (R)	Referee in Chief	Scott Halliday (R)
Website / Comms	Mike Lynn (R)	Tournament Coordinator	N/A
Equipment Coordinator	Amy Holder (R) Virtual	Coach Mentor / Player Development	Bob Seed (R)
U7 Convenor	Alyssa Hudson (R)	U9 Convenor	Geoff McKenna
U11 & U13 Convenor	N/A	U15 & U18 Convenor	Bailey Wykes
Past President	N/A	Fundraising Coordinator	Stacey Hartley (R) virtually

MEMBERS PRESENT: Indicated in bold above.

Review of Old Minutes

Motioned by: Alyssa Hudson

Seconded by: Bob Seed

Passed

Mark Trachy started the meeting at 7:36pm.

D1 Update

D1 Update: No update

UCMHL Update:

US team from Ogdensburg interested in Joining – TBD

Meetings now 4th Tuesday of the month

Convenors are needed, please direct anyone interested to speak with the Director at Large.

Akwesasne hoping to rejoin – TBD

Pooling was done for U16- as of now only 3 for sure – TBD

Tournament schedule to be completed to avoid local associations from hosting same day.

Director at Large to enquire about digital gamesheets vs traditional – TBD

HEO Memos:

6.54 – Non-Sanctioned Leagues – Leagues Operating Outside the Auspices of
Hockey Canada and Hockey Eastern Ontario

Added info about coaching – Not allowed to have coaches at sanctioned and non sanctioned.

President Update:

1. Attending meetings and committees, everything is good to date.
2. Mike Lynn has been heading up the corporation info – Mike to update us
3. Info From UCMHL regarding Awkwesasne and Ogdensburg joining.
4. No longer proceeding with the new RIS at HEO this season – it is not fully completed.
5. We have 3 players leave and join Wranglers in Kingston (Non sanctioned league). This league is presented as an opportunity for Elite players (and may be) but are “signing” house players for competitive teams.
6. We need to recruit Tournament and U11 / U13 volunteers.
7. Electronic Vote was sent for doing a June/ July/ Aug registration draw – all responses were yes. We proceeded and sent the info to the Members. Someone needs to get the gift cards – Volunteer?

Vice President Report

N/A

Secretary

Updated the google form for coaching applications. We will publish the application within the week.

Treasurer

N/A

Registrar

Display OrderID	Registration	Price	Items SoldID
1	U7 Leeds U7 22 remaining place(s) - Player	\$75.00	38
2	U9 Leeds U9 16 remaining place(s) - Player	\$425.00 Late Fee : \$100.00 After 2025-07-31 11:59 pm	23
3	U11 Leeds U11 15 remaining place(s) - Player	\$475.00 Late Fee : \$100.00 After 2025-07-31 11:59 pm	25
4	U13 Leeds U13 Unlimited places - Player	\$700.00 Late Fee : \$100.00 After 2025-07-31 11:59 pm	12
5	U15 Leeds U15 Unlimited places - Player	\$700.00 Late Fee : \$100.00 After 2025-07-31 11:59 pm	20
6	U18 Leeds U18 Unlimited places - Player	\$700.00 Late Fee : \$100.00 After 2025-07-31 11:59 pm	10

Ice Allocator

Ice has been tentatively booked for both arenas for the 2025-2026 season. Still trying to find a 3rd hour of ice for u7 third year kids but working on it.

Referee in Chief

Still need more referees for Westport.

Risk & Safety / Rules & Discipline

Sent the bench staff manual to Mike Lynn to post to the website.

Equipment Director

N/A

Website Coordinator

Updated meeting minutes to the website.

Will post the updated Constitution to the website.

Looking into whether or not we should be incorporated as an association. Finding information regarding if the process is already in the works and have found that yes it has been started but information is still needed to complete the process.

Fundraising Director

Acquired a quote from Gong Show for hats and toques, they have gone up in price by a few dollars from last year.

Tournaments Coordinator

Sent dates to Rose and has been approved, still need to coordinate with other UCMHL associations.

Awards and sponsors need follow up.

U7 Westport date is different this year

U11 rep and B house has moved weekends this year, Most others are the same dates as before.

Player Development

I am hoping to ask Clark, Doug and Chris back again this year for the development sessions. We are hoping to separate the development sessions throughout the season instead all at the beginning of the season.

Hoping to host the Coaches and Managers meeting as early as possible this season.

Would like to see a little more scrimmage time during tryouts to see the players in a game sense scenario.

U7 Convenor

Athens has confirmed ice for the U7 division. Still waiting to hear back from Westport.

Jersey orders for TimBits open at the beginning of July.

U9 Convenor

N/A

U11 Convenor

N/A

U13 Convenor

N/A

U15 Convenor

N/A

U18 Convenor

N/A

Old Business

Fundraising committee to be established.

Equipment storage sheds are ready to be delivered to the rinks.

Still looking for a U11/U13 convenor.

A 10 Year Anniversary Logo has been created.

New Business

-Create banners to be displayed outside the rinks.

-Coach application to be posted to the website and sent out via email.

-We would like to update the Home bench signage.

-Development committee to be established.

-Prizes for tournaments, ordering medals etc..

-There were a few complaints last year that were not being addressed to the proper channels, we need to create a policy to define the proper channels to take for the complaint issues.

-We need a section on our website for frequently asked questions.

-Would like to revisit the idea of organizing an equipment swap prior to season start up. Maybe coordinate with Athens Cornfest. (use The Bay Auto location to organize the sale possibly).

Adjournment

Motioned by:Brandice Hartin

Seconded by:Alyssa Hudson

Passed